Church of Saint Eulalia

Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) - Minutes of Meeting

September 14, 2016
Present:  Father Jim Savage, Louise Cocuzzo, Kathy Creedon, John DiAngelis, Doran Donovan, Mark Earnest, Anna-Marie Ferraro, Adele Hamblett, Clare Keane, Tony Lockhart, Claire McKenna, Joe Murphy, Joan Sweeney, Charlie Vendice
Absent:  Mary Deyst, Carol Johnson, Karen Marnik (APC Representative) 
Opening Prayer:  Anna-Marie Ferraro opened the meeting with a prayer of petition to St. Teresa of Calcutta followed by a prayer of exaltation to the Holy Cross.

Minutes of Meeting:
The June 8, 2016 PPC minutes were accepted as corrected.  The corrections are as follows:  (1) On page 2 paragraph 1 under Pastor Update line 4, correct the typographical error “ofr” to read “of”; (2) On page 2 under APC Sub-Committee Report paragraph 2 line 4, change “me” to read “our APC representative”; (3) On page 4 under Miscellaneous Items paragraph 2 line 1, correct the date of “September 10” to read September 17.”
Pastor Update
The following updates were given by Father Jim to PPC:
· After just coming in from a CCD meeting, Father Jim reported how happy he was to see so many of the religious education teachers and families returning for another year.  Approximately 75 percent of the teachers were returning.
· The 50th Anniversary activities are all coming together at this point in time.  It is expected that not all activities will attract every parishioner but there will be something for all.

· The Cardinal will be celebrating our 50th anniversary with a Mass on Sunday, October 16, at 11 a.m.  All the priests who have served at St. Eulalia’s have been invited to attend along with the regional bishop, Bishop Mark O’Connell, and the pastors of St. Mary’s Winchester and St. Agnes, Arlington.  Also invited are the local vicar and the pastor of St. Brigid’s in South Boston, the site of the original St. Eulalia’s.
· The 50th Anniversary Gala will take place on Friday evening, October 21, at the Escadrille in Burlington.  Father Jim is encouraging parishioners to call and invite any former parishioners who have moved.  Approximately 126 people have already made reservations for the event.  Parishioners can reserve a table for a group of 12.  

· The commemorative booklet will be completed after the gala so that the pictures from the gala will be part of the booklet.  There is still time for memorial dedications.
· Father Jim announced that there have been some changes to the religious education staff.  Michael Cunningham is the new director of Faith Formation and is replacing Donna DiFonzo.  Michael has had his own business for many years and in recent years decided to go into church ministry.  He is currently working on his Ph.D. in ministry from St. John’s Catholic University in Washington D.C.  He is enthusiastic, experienced in group dynamics and in giving retreats.  It is hoped that he will be able to engage the parents of the students attending religious education.  
· Jared Blake, St. Eulalia’s Youth Minister, has tendered his resignation.  Father Jim will wait to replace the position while our new Faith Formation Director observes the dynamics of the parish.  Jared did offer to continue organizing Catholic Heart Work Camp for our young parishioners.  A suggestion was made that perhaps Father could explore working in collaboration with the youth minister at St. Mary’s.  Another suggestion was made that our new Director of Faith Formation combine his new role with youth ministry.  When asked what will happen to the 50th Anniversary Fashion Show that our Youth Minister was overseeing, Father responded that the 50th Anniversary Committee would now take responsibility for that event.
· The original church tabernacle has been sent out to be silver-leafed and should be back for the anniversary Mass to be celebrated by Cardinal Sean.

· It was thought that all collaboratives would be formed by 2020 but now it appears that not all will be formed until 2023.  It is hoped that by the end of October St. Eulalia’s will know when collaboration will start for our collaborative.  Joe Murphy, a member of the Collaboration Committee, reports that the committee is excited about the formation of the collaborative but will not meet until after the October announcement.
Old Business
Fall Festival.  This Sunday, September 18, immediately following the 11 a.m. Mass, the Fall Festival will commence.  This year’s festival will have a ‘60s theme with something for everyone—food, pony rides, a bouncy house, antique car(s), a photo booth, animal balloons and much more.  The food grilling, the ponies and the bouncy house will be outside and all other activities will be inside.
Arlington Town Day.  Arlington’s Town Day will take place on Saturday, September 17.  Mark Earnest, the chair of this event has reached out to our business manager and parish custodian to get a sense of what is needed for the event.  Doran Donovan, Charlie Vendice, Tony Lockhart all volunteered to help out.  Please report by 8 a.m.  Last spring Carol Johnson committed to staffing the booth for a portion of the day.  The booth will be stocked with lemonade, penny candy, welcome packets, church bulletins, religious education and ministry brochures along with information on the 50th Anniversary festivities.
Sub Committee Reports

Archdiocesan Parish Council (APC).  There are no new updates from our APC representative as there has not been a meeting since the May 16 meeting.  The next APC meeting is scheduled for October and our representative will share the agenda with us when it becomes available.
Evangelization Committee.  This committee has yet to meet this fall.
Finance Council.  OSR pledges to date total $813,700, compared to $810,000 last year at this time.  The current number of pledges is 718, compared to 688 last year but last year’s number is somewhat understated because of a system glitch.  Online year-to-date giving totals $32,328.

Catholic Appeal pledges from 326 donors total $116,905, 123% of our goal.  Unpaid pledges total $13,890.  Our rebate at this point is $23,570.

Hospitality Committee.  The Bannon’s hosted Coffee and Conversation after the 11 a.m. Mass once a month during the summer.  Approximately 20 to 30 people attended.  They will continue to host this event again this year.
The volunteer list needs to be updated and having another Ministry Fair might be the best way to recruit more volunteers.  A suggestion was made that it might be an opportune time to hold a Ministry Fair in Manion Hall after the Cardinal says the anniversary Mass.  As there will be a light collation after that Mass, a Ministry Fair at that time is not doable.
Liturgy and Social Justice.  The following events were noted:

· Youth Children’s Choir Reunion Mass will take place on Sunday, September 18, at the 11 a.m. Mass.

· Bishop Kicanas of Tucson, Arizona will speak on Monday and Tuesday evenings, September 19 and 20.  Monday’s presentation on the role of the bishop then and now will take place in Manion Hall and Tuesday’s presentation on immigration will take place in the church.

· The blessing of the religious education teachers will take place on Sunday, September 25, at the 9 a.m. Mass.

· The blessing of the animals will take place on Sunday, October 2, at 1 p.m. in the church parking lot.
Miscellaneous Items

· Installation of PPC members for the 2016 – 2017 season will take place at the 4 p.m. Mass on Saturday, September 24, and also at the 5 p.m. Mass on Sunday, September 25.
· There will be a Blood Drive on Saturday, September 17, from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. in Manion Hall.  Volunteers are sought to help check in people donating blood.  Contact Lori Pescatore if you are able to help.
· Father Jim thanked all very much for participating in PPC.  He is looking forward to a good 50th Anniversary celebration.
Comments and Concerns

The following comments and concerns were received by PPC members at Mass and through the suggestion box provided:

· Ministers of Holy Communion were asked not to hold the cup at its rim.
· A request for a Children’s Mass all year long was made.
· Having Mass in Manion Hall worked really well; it was easy to hear.  Response:  With the new platform in the church, the acoustics should be better.  Also, a new amplifier and new wiring were completed at the same time.
Closing Prayer  
Father Jim closed the meeting with a prayer.
Respectfully submitted,

Ellen Connell

PPC Secretary
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